
Reflecting on challenges and progress
in the peace process in Colombia

Thank you, Mr President.

My thanks first to our Special Representative, both for your briefing today,
but also for the huge amount of work you and your team are doing, including
in what have recently been challenging circumstances. Whenever you come to
this Council, you set out clearly a pragmatic way forward for us and for all
partners in the peace process, and we’re grateful to you for that work.

I also want to thank our civil society briefer, Ms Herrera, both for sharing
your brave and powerful testimony with us today, but also for reminding us
that culture is what makes us human and that it’s one of the cornerstones of
peace anywhere in the world.

Finally, Vice-President Ramírez, it is very good to see you in the chamber
today. Welcome to you and to your team. The Security Council’s relationship
with Colombia is one of partnership, and we look forward to working together
with you as Colombia continues its journey towards a lasting peace.

Mr President, as we have just heard, this past reporting period was marked by
protests and unfortunately, acts of violence and destruction.

We echo the Secretary-General’s call, in his most recent report, for all
political and social actors in Colombia to commit to non-violence and to
choose dialogue to find solutions to the challenges facing Colombia.

We share concerns about reports of human rights violations in relation to the
protests, and we welcome the Colombian Government’s commitment to conduct
transparent investigations into all allegations of excessive use of force.
President Duque’s promise of police reform is also an important step forward.

Mr President, the challenging recent context should not cause us to overlook
the achievements in peace implementation during this period. As we have heard
from the SRSG, these were particularly significant in regards to the
transitional justice system, which is at the heart of the Peace Agreement.
The contributions to the transitional justice process witnessed in recent
months were historic; and while they may have surfaced painful truths, they
vindicated the purpose of the Comprehensive System for Truth, Justice,
Reparations and Non-Repetition. The UK welcomed the response of former FARC
leaders to their indictment for kidnapping by the Special Jurisdiction for
Peace. We encourage all involved to acknowledge their role in crimes and
injustices, fulfil their responsibility to the victims of the conflict, and
to pave the way towards reconciliation. As the SRSG said, closure for those
left behind is so critical.

Mr President, reconciliation will be impossible to realise fully while
conflict-affected communities face ongoing insecurity. The UK continues to be
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deeply concerned by the persistent threats and deadly violence by illegal
armed groups targeted at former combatants, at human rights defenders and
social leaders, including women and those from indigenous, Afro-Colombian and
LGBTI communities. In this respect, we look forward to the implementation of
the recently adopted Strategic Plan for Security and Protection for former
combatants.

We also welcome the progress made by the National Protection Unit in
assessing pending requests and filling its vacancies, as well as the further
convictions by the Special Investigations Unit. We urge the Colombian
Government to build on this, taking further steps, including – as we have
called for before in this Council – to implement the public policy to
dismantle illegal armed groups and increase the security and civilian
presence of the State in conflict-affected areas.

Finally, Mr President, I’d like to touch briefly on reintegration. We welcome
recent developments, including the purchase of land for two more former
TATRs, and encourage the Government to consolidate and accelerate this
progress.

Mr President, as we have noted before, this is a critical year not only for
Colombia’s transitional justice process but for the peace process more
widely. When the Council holds its next quarterly meeting, the 5th
anniversary of the Peace Agreement will be almost upon us. This will be a
moment for the international community to celebrate with Colombia the
significant progress achieved to date, while reflecting on the challenges
still to overcome to ensure a sustainable peace. The UK remains committed to
supporting Colombia as it continues on this path.

Thank you, Mr President.

Defence Secretary’s speech at the
American Enterprise Institute

Good afternoon. It’s great to be back in the United States, after almost 18
months.

Great to see things coming back to life in Washington and see the new
administration and there are new threats to tackle.

The intervening period has taught all of us new meanings of ‘national
security’ and the importance of national resilience.

And it’s a huge pleasure to speak here at the Enterprise Institute. A place
which has, for nine decades, been consistently and persuasively making the
case for expanding freedom, opportunity and enterprise.
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Last time I was in DC I spoke publicly about the importance of such values in
continuing to motivate and mobilise our shared efforts in an increasingly
anxious world.

And I explained how the UK was undergoing an ‘Integrated Review’ of its
foreign, security, defence and development policy in order to do just that.

I am not going to rehearse that diagnosis of evolving security threats and
the current strategic context. Instead I’ll limit my remarks to what are –
following the Integrated Review’s publication – my strategic priorities for
improving our response to those threats and what more is needed if we are to
reverse what I believe continues to be a deteriorating environment for our
shared interests and our shared values.

Then I hope we can open-up to a discussion and get into some more detail on
whatever issues are of most interest to you.

Evolving threats
Since the establishment of this institution the world has experienced much
turbulence.

It is eighty years since the strategic shock of an attack on Pearl Harbour
precipitated the US’s decisive entry into the Second World War.

It is just over seventy years since US and British forces joined our allies
on the Korean peninsular to repel Communist and the earliest proxy skirmishes
of the Cold War.

It is now three decades since our Tomahawks and tanks sped across the desert
to free Kuwait from Saddam’s tyranny.

And it is almost twenty years since 9/11, when global terrorism on an epic
scale came to this continent – to this part of the world – and the world was
once again thrown into turmoil.

We commemorate the service and sacrifice on each of those anniversaries and I
was humbled to visit the Tomb of the Unknown Soldier in Arlington Cemetery
yesterday, but there is also much that we – those charged with defending our
nations – must learn from those anniversaries.

There is certainly a lesson on the impacts of technological development and
proliferation.

Exploiting new technologies, especially in combination with wider innovation
and strategic surprise, can provide significant advantage… but it is often
fleeting and rarely decisive.

That is because of an associated lesson, that it is actors’ underlying
intent, creativity, and sheer willpower that ultimately determines the arc of
history, not just technological superiority or capability advantages.

But, perhaps the most salient lesson of all those anniversaries is that the



threat against which we defend – that combination of intent and capability –
is constantly evolving and if we are to do our job, so must we.

Today, we have entered a new ‘competitive age’, as it is referred to in our
Integrated Review. An era of resurgent authoritarian states, with an ever
more aggressive (and regressive) Russia, and an economically and militarily
expansionist China.

But it is also an era of diversifying threats, with:

nations like North Korea and Iran destabilising their regional security;

violent extremism and terrorism not just enduring but evolving and
increasing in lethality;

both state and non-state actors exploiting digital technologies to
undermine rule of law and societal cohesion;

as well as all the wider pressures on governments, like climate change,
global health, population growth, urbanisation and migration – all with
their associated human security implications, the threats pile up.

Put more succinctly, it’s an era of both the ‘dragons’ and the ‘snakes’ that
James Woolsey described all those years ago and David Kilcullen has most
recently expanded.

And the methods these actors are employing bypass our strengths and exploit
our weaknesses. Enabling them to target everything from our satellites,
computer networks and critical national infrastructure, to our legal
frameworks, political processes and societal cohesion.

They constantly test our thresholds for armed response, avoiding open
conflict and in doing so blurring our self-imposed lines between home and
abroad, friend and foe, peace and war.

So how should we respond?

Peace through strength
Perhaps by listening to the wisdom of those who have wrestled with such
challenges before. Among them the former AEI scholar, US Navy veteran of
World War II, and your 38th President, Gerald Ford.

President Ford saw his fair share of turbulence too and his approach was to
always return to first principles of shared values. Setting out his National
Security policy forty-five years ago, he summed it up in three words: “peace
through strength”.



I would argue that, today, that means not just hard military strength, but
the strength of our values and the conviction to proactively promote them,
and the strength of our partnerships, whether across government and society,
or between our international allies and partners.

It is the strength of these relationships – the human sinews between our
traditionally standalone institutions – that will ensure peace and prosperity
for the future.

Strength of our values

It begins with the strength of conviction in the values we share. For the UK
and the US alike, these values – democracy, the rule of law, human rights,
and our belief in the power of free and open societies – is what sets us
apart from our adversaries and binds us to our friends.

But the international system we built together out of the ashes of World War
II is under unprecedented pressure. President Biden is right to say the
central challenge of our age is ensuring that democracy remains durable and
strong – “the autocrats will not win the future”.

That is why at the recent G7 he and Prime Minister Johnson signed a new
Atlantic Charter to deepen our bilateral cooperation to shape and secure the
international order of the future, to tackle these evolving threats and to
build back better for the 21st Century.

Our Armed Forces absolutely have a role to play in that – hard power
underpins soft power – defending those values wherever they are challenged,
whether on the global sea as we saw in the Black Sea last month, or helping
guard our societies from subversion in cyberspace, as we did during the Covid
pandemic.

Military strength

We are giving our forces the military strength they need to deter adversaries
in this new competitive age, pushing back to compete in the ‘sub-threshold’.
Crucially that is not by sacrificing our values or the rule of law by
mimicking their subversive actions, but by maximising our advantages,
building-up partnerships, ensuring our presence and persistence to build
resilience and relationships where nations are coming under pressure from
those who seek only to buy or bully their way to dominance.

Of course deterrence also requires the ability to fight and win, so we are
investing heavily in modernising our warfighting capabilities.

We have increased our defence budget by 14% over the next four years,
including almost $120 billion on new equipment and support.

In the skies, there will be brand new F35 Lightning stealth fighters,
upgraded Typhoons combat aircraft, new unmanned Protector systems capable of
striking remotely, next generation fighter jets and swarming drones.



On land the Army will be more mobile, protected and lethal, with a new Ranger
Regiment, able to train, advise and – when needed – to operate alongside our
partners in complex, high-threat environments. Their formation was
influenced, in part, by your famous Green Berets and I’ll be visiting them in
Fort Bragg tomorrow to see what more we can learn.

At sea, the Royal Navy will benefit from the first increase in the size of
the fleet since the Cold War, with new frigates and submarines joining our
mighty HMS Queen Elizabeth class aircraft carriers, more active and more
globally deployed.

Our wargaming, like yours, consistently shows us that speed is the decisive
factor in future conflict. Speed of information. Speed of decision-making.
Speed of response.

To reduce the time ‘from sensor to shooter’ and ensure decision-making at the
speed of relevance, we are building a secure network, or ‘digital backbone’,
to share and exploit vast amounts of data seamlessly across those domains.

Of course, cyber space is also now a highly contested domain and we have
built on our world class defensive cyber capabilities to establish the new,
permanent National Cyber Force that brings together the best operators from
Defence and the intelligence services to provide a fully transformative
offensive cyber capability.

In space we have more to do but we are strengthening our secure satellite
network and growing our space domain awareness – something else that I’m
looking to learn about when I head to the West Coast later this week.

Underpinning all that progress in cyberspace and space, and throughout our
increasingly ‘information age’ force, is a significant uplift in our spending
on R&D (around $9 billion), so we can exploit innovations not just in current
areas like artificial intelligence, hypersonics, and directed energy weapons,
but start identifying where we might gain advantages from generation-after-
next technologies.

Crucially, we are seeking to do this all in a single, more coherent process.
Starting with our recent Science and Technology Strategy to identify ‘game
changers’ and then combining with the new Defence and Security Industrial
Strategy to ensure we achieve the pull-through of such developments.

We are seeking to join-up innovative companies large and small to sharpen our
cutting edge and ensure that everyone can benefit from the prosperity
dividend.

Strength of action

But as those anniversaries of former conflicts teach us, technological
advantage only gets you so far and you must still combine them with a
strategy to address the threats before you.

I believe that modernising defence must start with ensuring we are a credible
and truly threat-oriented organisation, learning from both contemporary and



future conflict, and always challenging ourselves to meet those threats and
then overmatch them.

So the first step that I took in UK defence reform was establishing a net
assessment and challenge function in the Ministry of Defence. And very much
like your own versions it is now providing rigour and challenge, encompassing
war gaming, doctrine, red teaming and external academic analysis.

This laser-like focusing on threats – rather than prioritising legacy force
structures and equipment plans – is urgently needed as this more competitive
age rapidly unfolds.

It is already showing us that we can no longer remain a contingent force
focused solely on preparation for the ‘big war’ which, being frank, can
become our Armed Forces’ ‘comfort blank’ and is precisely the conflict our
adversaries seek to avoid.

So instead of waiting for threats to become acute – like the slowly boiling
frog – we must deter and address them at source, becoming more forward,
present and persistently engaged, constantly campaigning, ceaselessly pushing
back against our adversaries while building the capacity of allies.

‘Modern deterrence’ has to get smarter and become as much about competing
below the threshold of open conflict as above it. I am pleased to say that
this is precisely the direction of our doctrinal development.

Last year General Sir Nick Carter, our Chief of the Defence Staff, published
the Integrated Operating Concept. It recognises that changes in the
information and political environments now impact not just the context but
the conduct of military operations and that the notion of war and peace as
binary states has given way to a continuum of conflict.

That requires us to prepare our forces for more persistent global engagement
and constant campaigning – moving seamlessly from operating to war fighting.

The Armed Forces – working with the rest of government – must think and act
differently. They will no longer be held as a ‘force of last resort’ but
become more present and more active around the world.

Our forces will still be able to warfight as their primary function, but they
will also increasingly have a role to play outside what we traditionally
consider ‘war’; whether that is supporting humanitarian projects, disaster
relief, or conflict prevention and stabilisation. Because helping partners
help themselves reinforces their resilience.

And because yes, we must always be ‘ready to fight and win’, but as we all
know, better to win without fighting.

All the instruments of state power must be employed in balance, otherwise our
policy options risk becoming war or nothing and that is not how we can ever
win a strategic competition.

As I’ve already been suggesting, winning that competition – I believe – will



require the strength of our values, the strength of our military (crucially
both above and below the threshold), and finally the strength of our
partnerships, across government and around the world.

Strength of partnerships

So President Biden was right to say in the Interim Strategic Guidance that
“our strength is multiplied when we combine efforts to address common
challenges, share costs, and widen the circle of cooperation”.

That’s why the UK is not merely reinforcing our place as the leading European
NATO ally, in spending and capabilities but also the conceptual development
of ‘NATO 2030’.

We are also now looking to other regions where this strategic competition is
presenting itself – the High North, across Africa, in Central and South
America, and not least the Indo-Pacific.

And it is the Indo-Pacific where both the great challenges are but also the
great opportunities lie, if we get it right. It is where the UK, as a global
trading nation, seeks to be the European partner with the broadest and most
integrated presence – there for the long term, with closer and deeper
partnerships, defending freedom of navigation, political and legal freedoms,
and free and fair trade.

That does not mean an exclusively military reposturing but a more strategic
whole-of-government campaign, including economic, cultural and diplomatic
tools to name but a few.

For years people have been talking about joint working but the track record
shows we haven’t really meant it. If we are going to compete constantly we
are going to have to orientate ourselves to constantly campaign.

To bring to bear on our competitors the broadest range of tools of national
power for potentially generations to come.

As a politician, I understand the meaning of campaigning in the world we
face. When I am not in power I am campaigning to win.

When I am in power I am campaigning to govern. And when I’m out, I am
campaigning to win again.

It is a never-ending cycle because it is the values that we campaign for that
endure and not the individual.

So if we really do mean it how far are we prepared to go? Will we change our
laws and reform our structures? Will we expand who we share our precious
intelligence with?

Will we empower those charged with leading those campaigns the authority to
execute them with the same determination as our traditional operations?

And as part of that we must be ready to stand firm with our allies – chief



amongst them the United States. As Prime Minister Johnson has said ‘America
is back and that’s a good thing’

Our defence co-operation is the broadest, deepest and most advanced of any
two countries in the world.  We are a ready and able to share your burden of
global leadership, wherever and whenever it is required, but let’s not leave
it until a major conflict breaks out.

The status quo is not self-perpetuating and our forces must adopt a
campaigning approach now.

They are already deliberately designed to fight seamlessly alongside the US –
we train and exercise together, and now we are just starting to ‘operate’
together in that same region.

Our Carrier Strike Group, now entering the Indo-Pacific, proves the strength
of such partnerships in action.

Your Arleigh Burke-class destroyer USS The Sullivans is providing our strike
group with air defence and anti-submarine capabilities.

While a squadron of 10 US Marine Corps F-35B Lightnings – the Wake Island
Avengers – are proudly flying side-by-side with their UK counterparts.

The deployment has not only contributed NATO’s first fifth-generation carrier
to Alliance operations and visibly defended the Rules Based International
Order.

But its convening power is strengthening alliances further afield and
developing new partnerships in strategically vital corners of the globe.

So the Carrier Strike Group really is the embodiment of everything UK Defence
is seeking to achieve through our Integrated Review – a major multilateral
deployment of cutting-edge military capabilities and partnering with our
closest of allies, not to confront an adversary in a crisis but confidently
project our shared values.

Right at the heart of that Carrier Group are British and American sailors,
marines, airmen and air women, working side-by-side every single day as one
team. That is the strength of shared values and deep partnering and I pay
tribute to them for all they are doing for our two nations and the region.

My colleague and friend Secretary Austin told me yesterday the motto of the
USS The Sullivans, the ship named after five brothers who died in the Naval
Battle of Guadalcanal.

‘We stick together’ and that for me pretty much sums it all up.

I look forward to your questions.



Achieving the SDGs and ensuring no one
is left behind

Excellencies, colleagues and friends.

The Sustainable Development Goals remain an invaluable framework for the
world to come together, to build back better from COVID-19, and to make sure
that no one is left behind.

The UK remains committed to meeting the SDGs by 2030.

Reaching this milestone will be a huge challenge – that we cannot allow to be
derailed by COVID-19.

The scarring caused by the pandemic is not felt equally.

The impacts have been particularly profound for those in the poorest and most
vulnerable countries, and on people who were already grappling with conflict,
climate change, and a chronic lack of resources and infrastructure.

We have committed over £1 billion of UK aid to support the international
response to COVID-19. This will help defend hard-won development gains and
accelerate progress towards the SDGs, by supporting the most vulnerable, and
protecting against future crises.

To protect the most vulnerable, we must make equitable access to vaccines a
reality.

At the G7 summit last month, our Prime Minister called for an international
effort to vaccinate the world by 2022, and G7 leaders came forward with a
commitment to share and finance an additional 1 billion vaccine doses over
the next year, primarily channelled through COVAX towards those in greatest
need.

We urge those who can, to back this ambition, and share and finance further
doses with COVAX.

We have also used our G7 Presidency to put equal societies, including girls’
education, at the heart of our work.

This year, the UK will spend £400 million on girls’ education bilaterally,
helping deliver our global target to get 40 million more girls into
education, and 20 million more reading, in the next five years.

Later this month, alongside Kenya, we will co-host the Global Education
Summit in London, to raise funds for the vital work of the Global Partnership
for Education.

We recently announced our pledge of £430million to the Global Partnership,
which is our largest ever, and a 15% uplift from our current position as the
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top bilateral donor.

We cannot build back better without tackling the threat posed by climate
change. In November, the UK will host COP26 and drive progress towards SDG 13
on Climate Action.

The most important thing COP26 can deliver is keeping 1.5 degrees in reach.
To achieve this, we will set the world on a path to net zero, by speeding up
emissions reductions and cleaning up our economies.

We will also help countries adapt and become more resilient. We are
determined to deliver on the pledge we all made in Paris, to mobilise $100bn
of climate finance each year, to support climate vulnerable and developing
countries.

We hosted an Adaptation Action Coalition event at this year’s High-Level
Political Forum. As co-chairs, we call on all nations to join the Coalition
to deliver increased ambition through inclusive, locally-led adaptation. We
will carry this momentum through to a successful COP26 summit.

We can only achieve an inclusive and resilient recovery if we reach the most
vulnerable.

The pandemic has not only hit them hardest, it has put Global data systems
under strain, making it more difficult to assess the full extent of the
impact.

Timely and comprehensive data is essential to enable us to track progress
towards the goals and ensure that everyone is counted.

We ask you to join us in championing fair and inclusive data to ensure that
no one is left behind.

Everyone has a role to play in achieving the Sustainable Development Goals.

Local and national governments, businesses and civil society. We must all
work together to share knowledge, mobilise finance, and deliver the SDGs.

None of us can afford to fail.

UN Human Rights Council 47:
Explanation of position on the
resolution on racial justice and
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equality

The UK thanks the delegation of South Africa for presenting draft Human
Rights Council resolution L.8.

The British Government will continue to condemn racism in all its forms. We
work domestically to create a fairer society in which all people, regardless
of ethnic origin or background, are valued and can reach their full
potential.

We strongly believe that one of the most effective ways to tackle disparities
and advocate for respect among different racial and ethnic groups is to
encourage countries to uphold their human rights obligations. The United
Kingdom is strongly committed to tackling the global scourge of racism,
including through important instruments such as the International Convention
for the Elimination of Racial Discrimination.

The UK actively supports the majority of what is contained in this
resolution, and the need for international action to address racism.

However, we do not support recent proposals on this agenda, including some
priorities set out in the UN High Commissioner for Human Rights’ report, and
her proposal for an “Agenda towards Transformative Change for Racial Justice
and Equality”. The proposals for reparations for colonialism and slavery
divert focus from the pressing challenges of tackling contemporary racism.
Contemporary racism is a global challenge affecting all regions.

Likewise, given the large number of mechanisms which already exist in the UN
to look at the issues raised by this draft resolution, we do not see the need
to create yet another Expert Mechanism as set out in Operative Paragraph 10.
Instead we should focus our efforts on implementing existing norms and
treaties, rather than creating new reporting mechanisms.

Nonetheless, with these concerns set out for the record, the United Kingdom
will join consensus on the text.

We believe that the most effective way for the UK today to respond to the
cruelty of the past is to ensure that current and future generations do not
forget what happened, and to address modern day slavery.

Whatever our views of the High Commissioner’s report and of this resolution,
we will remain resolute in our commitment towards the total elimination of
racism, racial discrimination, xenophobia and related intolerance.
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Future Farming Resilience Fund to open
in August

Tailored business support for farmers during the agricultural transition will
be made available from August this year.

Outside of the EU and no longer bound by the Common Agricultural Policy, the
Government has set out plans for a seven-year agricultural transition to the
new system which will reward farmers for environmental improvements alongside
food production on their land.

The Future Farming Resilience Fund has been developed to provide business
support to farmers and land managers to help them navigate the changes over
this period. Following a competition launched in March, £10.7 million of
funding has been awarded to nineteen organisations to support farmers and
land managers who are in receipt of Basic Payment Scheme (BPS) payments. The
support will be available, free of charge, from August this year through to
March 2022 and any farmer or land manager currently in receipt of BPS is
eligible to apply.

The Government today urged farmers to sign up to the scheme, which aims to
deliver direct benefits to farmers and land managers by enabling them to:  

Help understand the changes that are happening as a result of the
Agricultural Transition;
Identify how, what and when you may need to adapt your business model; 
Access tailored support to address these changes. 

The lessons learned will feed into the design of a final phase which will be
available from 2022-2024.

Farming Minister Victoria Prentis said:

“We know that change can be challenging which is why we are committed to
helping farmers and land managers throughout the agricultural transition to
feel supported to make the best decisions for their farms, families and
future.

“As we continue to co-design and develop the future schemes it is important
that the industry has access to expert support and knowledge. So I urge
farmers and land managers to sign up to the Future Farming Resilience Fund
now to ensure that come August they are able to use the help that is
available to them.”

The government continues to honour the commitments set out in the
Agricultural Transition Plan and work with farmers and land managers on co-
designing the future environmental land management schemes and wider support.
Earlier this month, the Environment Secretary announced further details of
how farmers will receive payments for the Sustainable Farming Incentive 2022,
the first of three environmental land management schemes to be rolled out,
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with farmers able to access up to £70 per hectare for improving the health of
their soil.

A new Farming in Protected Landscapes programme was launched in July, which
will provide funding to help farmers and other land managers in England based
in National Parks or Areas of Outstanding Natural Beauty. The funding will go
towards one-off projects to support nature recovery; improve public access;
mitigate the impacts of climate change; provide opportunities for people to
enjoy and understand the landscape; and support nature-friendly and
sustainable farm businesses. Projects could include creating ponds or other
wetland to support a variety of wildlife; providing new or easier public
access opportunities and links to the Public Rights of Way network;
conserving historic features on a farm; or even action to reduce carbon
emissions or use of plastics on farms.

The Government also launched a consultation on the lump sum exit scheme and
delinked payments which seeks to offer a fairer system for farmers,
encouraging generational change by providing more flexibility for new
entrants to start up their farm businesses and supporting those who are ready
to leave the sector to do so on their own terms.

Listed below are the details of the provider organisations:

AHDB
Berrys
Brown & Co
Bury Beet Group
Ceres Rural LLP
Devon County Council
DJM Consulting
JH Agri Consultancy
Kite Consulting
Landworkers Alliance
Laurence Gould Partnership
M B Hodgson & Son Limited
Natural Enterprise
NIAB
Promar International
Ricardo-AEA Ltd
RSK ADAS Limited
SRUC
The Prince’s Countryside Fund

Further information of grant providers, geographical coverage and contact
details can be found on Defra’s Farming Is Changing blog on GOV.UK.
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